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Dear Senate EducaFon CommiIee,  
 
I am wriFng as a proud parent and teacher from rural North Dakota to strongly 
urge you to vote NO on House Bill 1540 and Senate Bill 2400. These bills are 
nothing more than school vouchers schemes that take public tax dollars away 
from public schools and funnel them into private schools and private families. This 
is unacceptable.  
 
Our rural public schools are the backbone of our communiFes. Every dollar 
diverted from public educaFon weakens the opportuniFes and resources available 
to our students, teachers, and families. Rural schools already operate on limited 
budgets, facing staffing shortages, transportaFon challenges, and limited access to 
specialized programs. We cannot afford to have our public funds stripped away to 
subsidize private insFtuFons that are not held to the same standards, do not serve 
all students, and are not accountable to taxpayers. Public money belongs in public 
schools, period. HB 1540 and SB 2400 threatens to deepen the divide between 
students who have access to quality educaFon and those leZ behind in 
underfunded public schools. In small communiFes like min, where the local public 
school is oZen the only opFon, these bills are a direct aIack on our students’ 
futures.  
 
I respec\ully ask you to stand with North Dakota’s public schools, rural 
communiFes, and taxpayers by opposing HB 1540 and SB 2400. Keep public 
dollars where they belong – in public schools, serving every student.  
 
Thank you for your Fme and consideraFon.  
 
Sincerely,  
Kodi Handeland  
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